Annual Meeting

Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods 
Homeowners’ Association

Fairfax Station, VA 22039

Date:

December 6, 2012
To:

All Homeowners

From:

Larry Cosgriff, HOA President



Re:

Minutes of 2012 Annual Meeting, October 24, 2012
The Annual Meeting of the Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods Homeowners Association (HOA) was held on October 24, 2011 at the Burke United Methodist Church starting at 7:30 PM. (agenda attached).  The meeting was preceded by a half-hour meet and greet with about 20 individuals in attendance.  The agenda is attached.
The following 13 homeowners were represented:  Brown-Smith, D’Addio, Cosgriff, Hanlon, Karounos, Nobiling, Paolone, Pillai, Shapiro, Shea, Smith, Sottili and Woo. This representation was one family short of the minimum of 25% of the 55 homeowners needed for a quorum and there was no quorum.  

Introductions and New Residents Welcome
The meeting was chaired by President Larry Cosgriff. Vice President Charissa Smith, Treasurer Venu Pillai, and Secretary Tim Shea were also present, 
Mary Hanlon, Carol Sottili and Alan Nobiling attended as the representatives of the ARC (Architectural Review Committee). Pamela Gandee/Orr is also an ARC member.  Larry thanked Mary and her team for the outstanding service to our HOA in the last year.
New residents Mark and Jennifer D’Addio and Simon and Danaiya Woo were introduced. All present including family members then introduced themselves and the meeting was started.  President Cosgriff thanked the attendees for their presence. 
Approval of Minutes of 2011 Annual Meeting

It was moved and seconded that the minutes of the 2011 Annual Meeting attached be approved as submitted.  The motion passed and the minutes were accepted as presented.
Complaints Procedure/State of Virginia
President Cosgriff reported on the latest development in the complaints procedure required by the State of Virginia, which will be for use in every HOA operating in the State of Virginia.  The procedure is to be used by those persons who wish to “file written complaints with the Association regarding the action, inaction or decision by the Board, managing agent or Association inconsistent with applicable laws and regulations.”  A copy of the resolution signed by your Board members adopting the procedure is attached.  These documents had been distributed to the HOA membership ahead of the meeting, along with the Agenda, Treasurer’s Report and 2013 Budget.
Treasurer’s Report
Treasurer Venu Pillai presented the Treasurer’s Report for the period from January to October 24, 2012 and the Proposed Budget for calendar year 2013 (both attached).    The revenue was $3,650.44, and expenses totaled $3,586.50.  The revenue includes all arrears from the home in short sale.  The cash on hand was $16,784.78, judged by the Board to be a reasonable reserve against possible legal and other expenses.
Dues payments remain outstanding from several homeowners and they will be re-invoiced. In 2013 the annual dues will be billed in January rather than at the end of the first quarter as has been the case in years past. The addition of a late fee, accruable monthly was discussed. A motion to propose a late fee to the membership was made, seconded and passed. 

The present account is set up at SunTrust and because of the fee associated with the minimal balance requirements and the monthly maintenance fee at SunTrust, the Treasurer proposed to move the account to BB&T. A motion was made, seconded and passed to move the accounts to BB&T. 
A motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was then made, seconded and passed.
Proposed Budget - 2012
The proposed budget shows projected revenue of $2,750 based upon annual dues of $50, and expenses of $2,210. A motion to accept the Proposed Budget was made, seconded and passed.
ARC Report:
Mary Hanlon opened her report by acknowledging her team including Pamela Orr Gandee, Alan Nobiling and Carol Sottili.   Mary noted that 2012 was very active for her team, with six properties having been sold and 13 Form A applications received, 12 of which were approved and one of which is still active.  There are also several ongoing issues with noncompliant homeowners who have received follow-up letters by certified and first-class mail.  She noted the exasperation caused by non-compliant owners and asked if the regulations would allow legal recourse if necessary. 

President Cosgriff noted that when all other efforts have failed there was the recourse of going to court, but that this course of action was fraught with uncertainty because a judge may choose to not award fees to an HOA on a case. No matter the ultimate outcome an HOA will have to pay ongoing fees to its attorney, and once the HOA resources are tapped out, the homeowners via assessment would become liable directly for those payments. Mickie Shea noted that in her 25-plus years as a realtor she has never seen an HOA be able to stop a settlement because of such issues.

This has placed an untoward burden on the ARC and the homeowners adjacent to problematic properties. Carol Sottili noted her consternation and has been told by her realtor that her neighbor’s home would impact the selling of her pipe-stem home. 
Several remedies were discussed, including the concept of adding a late fee to those homeowners not implementing a remedy on a timely basis.  One suggestion was to list the non-performers, but such action is not viewed as warranted by the President and Secretary.  

President Cosgriff summarized the sense of the meeting that in one case one more letter would be written to each recalcitrant homeowner. Carol Sottili offered to assist with the letter, and Carol and Mary will develop a proposed complaint form for submittal to the Board.  President Cosgriff offered to contact the other two parties.

President Cosgriff then thanked the ARC for its important contributions to the quality of our community.

Report on Home Sales 

Mickie Shea reported on home sales in Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods, with prices varying from $617,000 to $770,000.  The pricing remained consistent with what has happened in the 22039 zip code. She noted that this year’s sales clearly showed that the pricing is dictated in large part by what the seller was willing to take. 

Mark D’Addio as a new buyer shared his view on their purchase on Spout Lane. They have come to this area from St. Louis, and were pleased with the larger home, finished basement, and unique personality of each home in our neighborhood.

President Cosgriff thanked Mickie for her contributions to the meeting.

New Business-VDOT
Secretary Shea noted the offer of Kathy and Larry London to start an effort with VDOT for re-pavement of our streets. President Cosgriff noted that the present Secretary of Transportation for Virginia is a personal friend and that funding for such projects is at an all-time low.  He offered to share his knowledge of the situation with the Londons, and Secretary Shea offered to assist with any effort.
New Business-Increasing Member Attendance
Secretary Shea asked the attendees to share suggestions for increasing attendance at the meeting.  All HOA members are also asked via these minutes.  The late October meeting date was selected to avoid having an annual meeting close to the holiday seasons.  Suggestions are welcome as it is important to have a quorum at future meetings.
Mary Hanlon was also thanked for arranging the refreshments for the meeting.

Secretary Shea expressed thanks to Mike Sperry for preparing a word file document of the Articles of Incorporation (1986), and noted that a new format for the directory will follow, identifying the officers and ARC committee members in a convenient way.
Adjourn:
The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 PM.
Attachments:

· Minutes of 2011 Annual Meeting

· Agenda (2012)
· Treasurer’s Report 
· Proposed Budget – 2013
· Copy of the resolution signed by Board members adopting the complaint procedure pursuant to § 55-530 E of the Code of Virginia and 18 VAC 48-70-30, et seq. of the Virginia Administrative Code (3)
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